
 HSA GENERAL MEETING 
March 12, 2020 

 
President Kristi Quarles started the meeting at 8:09 am in the Media Center at Harbordale. 
 
Update from the City on Road Closures: David Mancini (dmancinijr@dmsi.co) & Project Manager Krishan 
Kandial (kkandial@fortlauderdale.gov) from City of Fort Lauderdale: Monday: 2 middle lanes will be closed 
along with median on 10th Avenue south of 17th. 10th Avenue will be closed North of 15th Street, and traffic will 
be funneled to Miami Rd. There will be NO parking available on NE 10th Ave. during this time, but crossing 
will be available and an additional crossing guard will be employed. This will be until June. There may be 
further closures over the summer. The work involves tunneling underground to insert a new pipe.  This old 
pipe will be refurbished, so it can be a backup in the future.  
 
Teacher/staff appreciation: Eva Shoop-Shafor: Please bring in thank you notes for specific staff members to 
add to our bulletin board. Teacher Appreciation week will involve Monday (breakfast),  Tuesday (massages 
from Broward Health), Wednesday (staff luncheon) and individual classes will plan Thursday and Friday 
activities. 
  
Parent Social: Kristi Quarles: April 7, Southport. Need 1 item to raffle 
 
Principal’s Update: Mrs. Kashdin: Coronavirus info: Promoting the “dab” cough (cough into elbow). Working 
with custodial team to clean thoroughly. Mr. Patterson is cleaning hotspots. All field trips suspended (except 
one today). Stay home if you are ill, and bring a doctor’s note to re-enter. School may offer homework on a 
day-to-day basis. School Board is making a decision about school wide events like the talent show. Voting: 
primary voting day next Tuesday.  FSA testing starts when we return from Spring Break 4/1-2 for 4th grade 
reading & testing continues in May. No visitors or volunteers are allowed during testing days. April 30th will be 
last day to have lunch with students.  
 
Dine to Donate: Sandy Stetter: 3/31 at Burger Fi and includes portion of all sales between 4-8pm. 
Quarterdeck donated $400 and Kona $83. 
 
Book Fair: Gina Reynan: Book Fair will be 4/13-17 on stage. Thurs-Friday students will visit with setup on 
4/8. E-wallet option & cash.  
 
SAC Update: Stephanie Streicher: Smart Bond will provide 1-1 devices for grades 3, 4 & 5. 2nd grade 
students have laptops. I-pads are going to 1st  grade. Kindergarten has what they need. We’ll get additional 
refresh money from the district for 70 laptops (eligible for teachers and students). Curtains are in process. 
Marquis is still getting bids. Customer survey is up, so please respond.  Common Core has been done away 
with, and they will create new but similar standards. This will be implemented 2023. Summer reading list will 
be re-instituted with assessments when students return to school. We need help at SACS meetings. 1 hour 
once a month. May 12th 2:15-3:15 meeting. Kids can hang out.  
 
Budget: Maryann Cockerille: $67,824 in in our account. $56,535 belongs to HSA, and the rest is restricted 
funds. Bingo night earned$4,049. Book Fair and Spring photos are not added to budget yet. We will meet to 
set up new budget soon. Expenses are on track at $49,845 so far.  We need more tables. Ms. Bureau 
requested money for mints on FSA testing day as incentives for kids. We have some extra mini-grant 
expenses coming up, so motion was proposed to raise mini grant budget. Krisit Quarles motioned to raise the 
mini grant budget to $3,000. Gina Reynan seconded it. Motion approved.  
 
School supplies: Gina Reynan: She is pricing out school supply list, and it will be alive and ready before K 
roundup on 4/3. We might look at other companies that ship in the future. 
 
World Down Syndrome Day: Adrienne McKenzie: socks, t-shirts and wristbands are still available. Lollipops 
will go home Friday right before dismissal.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:56am 


